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No objection, provided there is no internal illumination in any signage, as this method of 

illumination is inappropriate and unsympathetic in a conservation area, including on a Grade II 

listed building such as this one, and conflicts with Camden planning policy (see CGP1, 

8.11-8.15; & DP25).

Additionally, any permission granted should include a condition that ensures the door and 

windows are kept closed rather than left open if music is being played, and that no noise 

emanates to disturb people in the area.

Currently doors are kept open during opening hours and music is played within the entrance 

area, which is audible on the street and causes a nuisance.
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